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SHCC LISTSERV #27 
 

The SHCC LISTSERV provides updates on important, time-sensitive information about the administration of your Section 8 HAP Contract and other items of interest released by HUD.


 

Sent: Tuesday, September 30, 2008 2:54 PM
To: UpdateSHCC
Subject: SHCC ListServ #27 - Voucher Practices and Record Keeping on Hurricane Gustav/Ike Displaced Residents and Uninhabitable 

 
Voucher Practices and Record Keeping on Hurricane Gustav/Ike  
 Displaced Residents and Uninhabitable Units
We have received guidance from HUD regarding the vouchering process for properties with displaced residents and/or uninhabitable units from damages received from Hurricanes Gustav and Ike.  Owners should not be vouchering for unoccupied or uninhabitable units. The October 2008 HAP will be paid as submitted on the voucher.  However, HAP payments received on units that were uninhabitable and/or vacant during September will be recaptured subsequently.  
Owners should use the following voucher procedure to report off-line units for October and future vouchers.  For residents temporarily relocated, submit a Termination Certification effective the actual date the resident vacated his/her unit or the unit became uninhabitable.  When the necessary repairs to the unit are completed and the resident returns to the property, transmit an Initial Certification on the resident, effective the date the resident reoccupies the unit.  For residents permanently relocated, transmit a Move Out Certification effective the day the resident relocated, or the unit became uninhabitable.  

This will ensure the necessary adjustments of subsidy payments for relocated residents are accurately reported.  If you require additional information or assistance, contact your TRACS Data Analyst at SHCC, at 512-474-5332.  
Please be sure you thoroughly document your files.  You are not to assess and/or collect rent from residents who have been relocated.  You are required to track the location and new contact information for relocated residents.  A log showing the names and units of displaced residents, along with their current contact information, location and housing status must be kept and provided to your HUD project manager.  Further, you must provide your residents with regular status updates of their unit and your re-occupancy schedule, and your contact information so they can contact you regarding the status of their unit.  These pre-disaster residents must be granted an opportunity to return once their unit returns on-line. 


